From Eric Reynolds 37 Leighton Road NW52QG

Patrick Marfleet 31st August 2016
Planning and Development
Camden Town Hall

Dear Mr Marfleet

Judd Street WCIH 9.IF

Re: Planning application for 29 Leighton Road NW5

I write to strongly object to this application. The proposal to wilfully damage one of the last surviving terraces in pursuit of minor financial gain is outrageous.

If permitted an important contributor to the cultural heritage of the borough will be lost.

The terrace is one of the oldest domestic structures in the conservation area.

Two of the houses 27 and 37 are listed Grade II.

As the terrace is exactly that, a continuous run of physically connected structures it could be argued that no. 29 sits within the curtilage of a listed structure.

This intimate connection should require a higher level of consideration to any application.

The proposal to alter the roof line of the terrace should be refused.

I am a concerned neighbour and I bring some understanding of the importance of resisting creeping damage to our cities as a trustee of SAVE Britain's Heritage, an Hon Fellow of the RIBA, and recent trustee of the Museum of London.

I would be grateful if you would bring my concerns to the attention of the relevant officers and to members of the committee.

Yours sincerely

Eric Reynolds

Director

Urban Space Management